
Plymouth is a registered trademark of Chrysler Motors and is used by special permission.

Volume Fourteen, Issue Four April, 2014

Swap Meet results are okay, group re-organizes for next year

NEXT CPPC MEETING IS 
TUESDAY,  APRIL 22nd

SHINE UP YOUR CAR 
AND JOIN US!

By Robin Will
Club members had a good time at 

the 2014 Portland Swap Meet, did a lot 
of networking, and made some new 
friends.

One new member joined at the 
show; several members renewed, and 
we handed about about 100 applica-
tions to prospective members. Many 
people expressed interest – especially 
from folks who had Plymouth projects 
underway – so we’ll wait and see how 
many applications come back.

We made several friends by promis-
ing free one-time newsletter ads to any-
body looking for Mopar-related items, 
or having the same for sale (page 7).

Grand total income for the three-day 
meet was $483.73, which was down 
from the $982.80 we netted last year.

Going farther back in history, it’s not 
as bad as the $244 that remained in the 
till in 2011, but not as good as the $1000-
plus that we saw in earlier years. 

Up and down the aisle, the news 
was similar:  sales weren’t all that ven-
dors had hoped for this year. 

And rent went up by 25% for next 

year’s spaces – from $60 to $75.
As a result, CPPC has regrouped 

and re-strategized somewhat for next 
year’s event.

Instead of 5 spaces, we’ll be renting 
four, and Mike Bade had already paid 
for one of the four for his photography. 
That serves us well: folks stop to look 
at Mike’s pictures, and we talk to them 
about joining the club!

One of the remaining spaces will 
be devoted to our now-iconic mem-
bership tower, and the other two will 
house a concentrated display of quality 
Plymouth parts. 

We sorted inventory one more time 
at the end of the meet as we took down 
the booth. One stack of unidentifiable 
or unimpressive stuff went straight to 
recycling. A second pile was reserved 
for “pretty good” stuff that a couple of 
Tech Committee members will try to 
sell for the club on craigslist or EBay. 

Allen Tiffany greets the crowds at Port-
land Swap Meet, while Gary Rusher helps 

a potential customer. Interest was high, 
questions from Plymouth owners and 

restorers were myriad, and sales of CPPC’s 
goods were not overwhelming.

The third pile will be cleaned up and 
prepared for sale in next year’s booth.

CPPC thanks all of the members 
who worked in the Swap Meet booth 
this year. 

Parade of Bands marks Armed Forces Day, May 17
The next hosted activity on CPPC’s 

calendar isn’t strictly a car event at all 
– it’s the Hazel Dell Parade of Bands, 
commemorating Armed Forces Day.

For 50 years running, the little town 
of Hazel Dell, just north of Vancouver, 
WA, has hosted this patriotic event, 
which, as one of the residents noted, 
“puts the unity in community.”

So far 23 bands have signed up to 
participate, and one of the highlights 
appears to be the Alumni Band, featur-
ing anyone who ever participated in 
this parade and wants to do it again!

It wouldn’t be a parade without old 
cars, and Joanne and Jerry Dixon sug-
gested this activity to CPPC last year 
as a way to have some fun, show some 

patriotism, and show off our cars and 
our club to the community.

Patriotic decorations are welcomed 
but not required. The theme of this 
year’s event is “Superheroes,” but 
costumes aren’t required, either – just 
show up, share in the fun, and drive in 
the parade.

Joanne has already paid the club’s 
entry fee, and any number of cars may 
participate. 

Jerry and Joanne will be announc-
ing the gathering time and place and 
other particulars at the April member-
ship meeting, and it will be repeated 
in an email blast before the event takes 
place.
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CPPC Officers 2013
President, Bob Westphal 360-334-6037
Vice-President, Randy Ealy .......503-864-8111
Secretary, Donna Bade ............... 503-206-4652
Secretary, Joanne Dixon ............. 360-608-6171
Treasurer, Dolores Call ...............503-723-5118
Board Chairman, Mike Bade  ... 503-206-4652 
At-large, Dennis Mowery ......... 503-663-1204
Editor/Web, Robin Will ............ 503-285-3437
Standing Committees
Activities
 Jerry Dixon 360-607-7628
Membership
 Gary Rusher 503-638-5521
 Robin Will 503-285-3437
Member Care
 Yvonne Westphal  360-334-6037
 ytomblison@aol.com
Refreshments Coordinators
 Dennis & Jeannie Mowery 503-663-1204
Technical Advisors
 Chuck Willis 503-668-0129
Mayflower Tours
 Jeannette Dimick, 360-885-1113
Newsletter
 Robin Will 503-285-3437,
 robin@robinwill.com
 Please submit newsletter contributions
 by the 3rd Monday of each month.
Membership & Dues:
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. dues are
 $25.00 per calendar year
Membership runs February 1 through 

December 31.
Concurrent membership to the National 

Plymouth Owners Club is required.
 http://www.plymouthbulletin.com/

members.htm
Mailing Address:
 P.O. Box 2988, Clackamas, OR 97015
Advertising Rates:
Advertising is free to current Cascade Pacific 

Plymouth Club members in the newsletter 
and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org. 

Size is limited for newsletter ads, unlimited 
on the website, and advertising is at the 
discretion of the editor and the Board.

Vendor Rates:
 $25.00 for 11 issues, 3.5” x 2”
 Advertisements should be Plymouth-re-

lated services.

Meeting highlights from March

CASCADE PACIFIC
PLYMOUTH CLUB

DUES
$2500

per year
Concurrent membership in 
National Plymouth Owners 

Club is required.

Condensed from minutes taken
by Donna Bade

Cascade Pacific Plymouth® Club 
met on March 25, 2014 at 7:02 p.m. at 
the Clackamas Community Club at 
15711 SE 90th  Avenue Clackamas, OR 
97015.  Randy Ealy, Vice President, pre-
sided.  Donna Bade recorded the min-
utes.  There were 43 people present at 
tonights meeting.

Pledge: Bill Call led the membership 
in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes February 25, 2014 meet-
ing were approved as published in the 
newsletter.  

Guests: Scott Dunlap, Kathie Walsie, 
and Dale Mathews were guests at to-
nights meeting.  Bob Westphal, reported 
that Mark Childs called him to say he 
was thinking of the CPPC.

Dolores Call’s Treasurer’s Report was 
approved as submitted.

Activities: Gary Rusher reported that 
he found a new location for our Sum-
mer Cruise-In for 2015, at Clackamas 
Community College.  The event will be 
held August 8, 2015, the second Satur-
day of the month.

Swap Meet:  (Story, page 1). 
Birthdays:  Randy Ealy announced 

the birthdays for April.
Tours:  Jerry Dixon taked about up-

coming activities.  
April 12- Wooden Shoe Tulip Fes-

tival, Woodburn, OR.  (Story and pic-
tures, pages 4-5).   

Allen and Sharon Tiffany will be 
hosting the tour for the  “Traffic Jam” 
WAAAM at Hood River, on July 11 and 
12.  Cars that are 1949 and earlier will be 
able to go through the Mosier tunnels.    

Jerry Dixon also mentioned that the 
Studebaker Club and the WPC Club 
have given the CPPC an open invitation 
to all of their club events. 

Board Report:  Mike Bade has new 
applications and business cards made 
to give to people at the upcoming Swap 
Meet.  He also had half sheets made to 
publicize the upcoming Cruise-In, in 
August, and sponsor letters to record.  
The 2014 Roster was available for mem-
bers to pick up at tonight’s meeting.   He 
said that as of right now, we have 106 
people on the roster, as of today.  

At the board meeting, it was men-
tioned that it would be nice to have a 
member from the Mayflowers attend 
the board meeting each month.

Member Care:  Good news..Bruce 
Kerslake is here and out of the hospi-
tal.  Les and Nancy Conner were able to 
come to tonights meeting thanks to Don 
Ryan.  Patty Brost recently had surgery, 
but is doing better.  She will be starting 
rehab for her shoulder very soon.  Beth 
Pierce is doing well and has 11 more 
weeks of chemo.  Bob Dimick is doing 
fine.

Guest Speaker:  Dale Mathews from 
Memory Lane was the guest speaker for 
the nights meeting.  He has spent every 
day for the last 35 years in cars.  He has 
kept 16 cars for himself and he loves 
his job! We appreciated hearing a little 
about his life with cars.    

Newsletter/Web Site:  Robin Will 
said that 10 people contributed to Feb-
ruary’s newsletter.  

He has started to publicize the Au-
gust 16 Cruise-In, in Independence on 
the web site.  He has also noticed that 
more people are logging on each month 
to our web site.  The headlight article is 
still the most downloaded!

He also mentioned that there is a 
Cruise In, in downtown Echo on May 
24.  The money goes to sending kids 
to the Portland Roadster Show for the 
weekend. 

Tech Committee:  Gary Rusher said 
the Tech Committee is updating the ven-
dor list.  Randy and Pam Ealy are going 
to enter all the names.  Chuck Willis, 
Jerry Dixon, and Gary Rusher are get-
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The Steering Column, A Message from the President

Weekly
• Saturdays, All year, Cascade Cars & Coffee, Saturdays, Cascade Station behind 

Dave’s BBQ, Portland, OR
• Saturdays, All year, Portland Cars & Coffee, Saturdays, Starbuck’s 153rd & Se-

quoia Parkway, Lake Oswego, OR
• Saturdays, All year, Cars ‘N Coffee, Black Rock Coffee, Saturdays, 136th & Mill 

Plain, Vancouver, WA
May
• May 10, (Saturday) – Portland Transmission Cruise-In (morning); and Papa’s 

Toys, Cornelius, OR (afternoon)
• May 17, (Saturday) – Armed Forces Day Hazel Dell Parade of Bands, Vancouver 

(Host: Dixons)
June
• June 14, (Saturday) – Fletcher Anderson’s Party (host: Hufschmid/Griffey)
• June 14, (Saturday) – TIP Annual Car Show & Cookout (hosts: ?)
• June 21, (Saturday) – Orphan Car Show, Clackamette Park (Host: Dimicks)
July
•  July 11 & 12, (Friday & Saturday) – Traffic Jam, Western Antique Aeroplane & 

Automobile Museum, & Mosier Tunnels?, Hood River, OR (hosts: Hufschmid/
Griffey, possible overnight)  

•  July 19, (Saturday) –  NW Vintage Car Museum Car Show & Swap Meet, 
Brooks, OR

•  July 19, (Saturday) – Roberson’s All-Mopar Show, Salem, OR (Host: Willis)
    July 20, (Sunday) – Mopar Nationals, Woodburn Drag Strip (host: Benfield/

Schulz)
•  July 22 (Tuesday) Membership Meeting
•  July 26 & 27, (Saturday & Sunday) – Brooks Steam-Up

August
• August 2 & 3, (Saturday & Sunday) – Brooks Steam Up  (TBA?)
•  Independence PosterAugust 16, (Saturday) – CPPC & Independence Lions 

Club Cruise-In, Riverside Park, Independence, OR
• August 20-24, (Wednesday-Sunday) – POC National Summer Meet - Detroit 

Region

CPPC Springtime Activities

CPPC’s first fund raiser of the year, 
The Portland Swap Meet, was some-

what of a success in 
that the club coffers are 
over $400 to the good. 
The booth costs are 25% 
higher for 2015. The 
Board of Directors plans 
to modify plans for next 

year’s Swap Meet due to the uninspir-
ing success this year and the increased 
cost. On another not too inspiring note; 

eleven of past CPPC members are not 
in this year’s Club Roster due to vari-
ous reasons including death. However, 
there are five new members listed in 
the 2014 roster making 100 CPPC mem-
bers. Hopefully, some of our members 
haven’t had a chance to renew their 
membership as of yet. On to happier 
things: Spring is here. The flowers and 
trees are all blooming in their full glory. 
Spring is also the time to get that old 
car out of moth balls and on the road. 
Once again, the CPPC’s Tech Commit-
tee has a vast wealth of experience and 
information and is available to help get 

your car on the road. Please feel free to 
give Chuck Willis, or anyone else on 
the committee listed in the newsletter, 
a call.  CPPC’s second tour of the sea-
son, to the Woodburn Tulip Festival, 
was a great success. The tulips were 
in full bloom as were cars from four 
different car clubs. I hope to join with 
many of you on many more tours this 
year in my P-15 with the new slant six 
engine thanks to help from the Tech 
Committee.

Happy Touring
Bob Westphal

Two of the Portland area’s  tradi-
tional car events occur each year on the 
same day, 25 miles apart. Folks who get 
up early, and hustle can get to both of 
them.

The Portland Transmission Ware-
house is at 1016 SE Hawthorne, and 
their cruise-in fills up the streets south 
of Hawthorne and west of SE 11th. This 
show is famous for starting at the crack 
of dawn and disbanding by lunchtime. 
Park wherever you can, and walk the 
streets until you think you have seen 
all the cars. Comforts are minimal.

The Papa’s Toys show runs from 
10AM-3PM at 495 N. Holladay St., in 
Cornelius. Admission is by [tax-de-
ductible] donation to Doernbecher’s 
Childrens Hospital. An entire former 
trucking terminal is devoted to the 
event, which is actually two car shows: 
inside, John Davis’ 180-plus vehicle 
collection is on display. Outside, where 
the trucks once parked, the visitors are 
subject of the show: folks who show up 
in old cars are invited inside the fence. 
(Newer cars take their chances with 
street parking.)

Google “Papa’s Toys, Cornelius, Or-
egon,” for directions and more infor-
mation. 

Portland Transmission & Papa’s 
Toys – Saturday, May 10th
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Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club Technical Committee 2012
The committee meets the 1st Saturday of each month. 
Please call Chuck Willis for meeting information.
Charles Willis  503-668-0129 upandstuff@frontier.com, Sandy, OR
Bob Dimick  360-885-1113 bjdimick@q.com, Brush Prairie, WA
Jerry Dixon 360-607-7628 jojoes@outlook.com, Vancouver, WA
Marlo Edman  503-936-4624 medman@teleport.com Portland, OR
Tim McCarthy   503-913-1205 timmccart@aol.com Tigard, OR
David Pollock   250-743-4859 dnpollock@shaw.ca Shawnigan Lake, BC
Dennis Mowery  503-663-1204 jenmowery@aol.com, Boring, OR
Philip Post  541-535-1860 harrigerj@charter.net  Talent, OR
Gary Rusher  503-939-9320 chiefgr@hotmail.com, Wilsonville, OR
Bob Westphal  360-334-6037 bobwestphal@hotmail.com,Vancouver, WA
Tim Winchell  (h) 503-792-4813 (c) 503-989-5765, Portland, OR
If you have a question for the Technical Committee, please call one of the above. 
We will do all we can to help you with your car.  NOTE: Keep this List handy for future use.

Portland Swap Meet puts us in touch with Plymouth people

ABOVE Donna Bade took this picture, with (L-R) Mike Bade, an unidentified guest, 
seldom-seen CPPC member David Pollock (on his annual visit from British Columbia) 

and Allen Tiffany in front, and Gary Rusher and Robin Will in the back row.
BELOW: Left, Jeanette Dimmick represented CPPC in the membership booth, and, right, 
Tim McCarthy recognized a Ford panel truck that he once owned, so he bought it again. 

Joanne Dixon promoted CPPC member-
ship, and kept our entire sales force in 

cookies for the duration of the Swap Meet.

This 1936 Plymouth 4-door sedan ap-
peared to be an amateur restoration in 

good mechanical shape. It sold before the 
end of the meet. 

The hot-rod P15 was gone before the end 
of the show, so we assume it sold. The 

1934 Plymouth 4-door barn find (below) 
was reasonably-priced at $10,000 in the 

Expo lot, and it showed up later at PIR for 
$14,000. Perhaps it sold again …
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Sun eventually shines on four-club outing to Tulip Festival

Posed between CPPC’s two 1930U coupes are Mike Bade, Gary Rusher, and Preston 
Rusher, who was riding shotgun with his grandfather on this sunny Saturday.  

In the morning of April 12, several 
club members were wondering if they 
had dressed warmly enough, but by af-
ternoon we were shedding our jackets 
and enjoying the sunny day.

Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club 
teamed up with the Northwest Chap-
ter of the Studebaker Drivers Club, and 
the Pacific Wonderland Chapter of the 
WPC Club for this event, and some 
American Motors drivers also joined 
us. Jerry and Joanne Dixon hosted the 
event, and the procession of 18 cars 
made quite an impression at the gate of 
the Wooden Shoe Tulip Farm.

Drivers and passengers quickly scat-
tered to stroll through the 40 acres or so 
of blooming tulips, so a group picture 
was not possible.

Against all odds, two of the individ-
uals who came over for a closer look 
were restoring 1967 Plymouth Barra-
cudas, so Jerry Dixon had a lot to talk 
about, and hopefully CPPC can be of 
assistance as their projects develop.

When four car clubs team up (counting the American Motors group), there’s a lot of variety in the lineup. From left, a 1951 Plymouth 
Suburban from the WPC Club, then the two ‘30U coupes from CPPC, with Mowerys’ 1948 P15 and Ealys’ 1939 convertible in the back-

ground, and at right, the 1966 Plymouth Belvedere that Lorraine Griffey has owned since it was new. Below, left, Westphals’ orange 
P15, on its first club outing since it received its slant-6 transplant, was spectacular against the field of tulips.

Above: a 1950 Studebaker Commander; 
below, an AMX from American Motors



BODY SHOP & REPAIRS
Please keep Yvonne Westphal updated about club members who need cards, 

letters, or phone calls.  That’s ytomblison@aol.com, or 360-334-6037.
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April
BIRTHDAYS
Greg Pierce   2
Allen Faultus 3
Jeane Mowery  4
Vera Gruenewald  ?
Gary Peterson   10
Ann Klinger   21
Retha Hardin   21
Mick DeSantis   22
Beth Pierce   23
Ben Neumayer   30

NUTS & BOLTS:
Board meeting highlights

REFRESHMENTS
April

 Randy Ealy
May

 Jerry & Joanne Dixon
June

Philis Van Coelen
July

 Lloyd Schulz
August

Hot-Dogust Day
Club provides hot dogs, etc

September
Tim & Donna Winchell

October
 Bob & Yvonne Westphal

November
Potluck

December: No meeting

I have not received any news of any breakdowns or other problems so here 
is the good news:

It was good to see Bruce Kerslake up and running at the Tulip Tour with his 
1955 Plymouth.

It was good to see Patty Brost at the last meeting.  Her sister is helping her as 
she recovers from the surgery.

Beth Pierce is doing pretty good.  She has 7 treatments left.  They have cut 
back on the dosage but she still gets tired easily.

It was very good to see Nancy and Les Conner out to the last meeting.  It has 
been about a year since they were able to join us at a meeting.

Please let me know if anyone needs cards or phone calls. Thanks,  ytombli-
son@aol.com  360-334-6037

Condensed from minutes taken
by Joanne Dixon

The Board of Directors of Cascade 
Pacific Plymouth® Club met April 8, 
2014 at approximately 12:30 p.m. at 
Bill’s Place, 16111 SE 106th Ave, Clack-
amas, OR 97015.  Present were Board 
Members: Mike Bade, Bob Westphal, 
Joanne Dixon, Randy Ealy, Robin Will, 
Dennis Mowery and Dolores Call. 
Guests included Gary Rusher, Jerry 
Dixon, and Chuck Willis.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Dolores Call’s 
report was approved as submitted. 

• Old Business:  Dues of 95 mem-
bers are paid.  The next Independence 
Cruise-in meeting will be Tuesday 
April 15th, at the Woodburn Denny's.  
Gary Rusher, Mike Bade, Bob West-
phal, Randy Ealy, Chuck Willis, Joanne 
and Jerry Dixon plan on attending.  

• Guest Speaker:  Mike Bade will be 
the April speaker, with his Amelia Is-
land trip pictures.

• Past Activities:  Gary Rusher re-
ported on the swap meet results (story, 
page 1).  

• Up Coming Activities: Jerry Dix-
on reviewed the current calendar of 
events. 

Some members have indicated an 
interest in going to Portland Transmis-
sion/Papa Toy's on May 10th, but so 

far no one is willing to host.  
The Hazel Dell Parade of Bands is 

May 17th. The Dixon's will host, but so 
far we've got only one sign up.  

The Fletcher Anderson Party is June 
14th, Don and Lorraine are hosting, 
and have approximatly eight sign ups.         

• Tech Committee:  Now that the 
Swap meet is over, Chuck Willis will 
host a Tech Committee meeting at his 
garage the first Saturday of each month 
if the group doesn’t meet elsewhere. 
Bob Westphal is getting new bumpers 
for his ’48 plymouth and would like 
the tech committee to assist with the 
bracket mods and installation.  

Chuck raised the possibility of al-
lowing members to cherry pick Mopar 
items at any swap meet for the CPPC 
swap meet inventory.  The board liked 
the idea, but needs to formalize the 
structure and limits for this process.  
Randy Ealy reported that he has the 
CPPC Vendors List loaded and ready 
for publication following review by 
Gary Rusher, Chuck Willis, and Jerry 
Dixon.    Jerry Dixon suggested that we 
look into selling our vendors list at the 
swap meet, online, etc.            

 • Other Business:   Bill Call and Bob 
Westphal have compared the CPPC 
membership to the POC membership 

and found there are several local POC 
members who are not members of 
CPPC. We will be sending invitations.     

 • Website:  POC wants all regions 
to be on Facebook.  Robin will create a 
Facebook group for CPPC, and will re-
view the results with the membership 
at the April meetting.         

(continued on page 7)



Board Minutes,
continued from page 6

CPPC member Joey Jones is now taking orders for jackets, shirts, and caps embrodered with CPPC’s 
logo. 

Jacket is the letterman style with CPPC logos on back and left breast, for $110. Twill cotton or stretch 
caps with logo, $20 each. Long Sleeve Denim Work Shirt, wCPPC Logo over Pocket - $32.00. Contact: 
Joey Jones , Stitch N Embroidery, 408 Beavercreek Road, Suite 406, Oregon City, OR 97045; Phone: 503-
557-9090, or email joey@stitchnembroidery.com

BELOW, L-R: jacket back, jacket front, caps, workshirt. See them in color on cascadepacificplym-
outh.org.

CPPC jackets, caps, and workshirts
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Meeting Minutes,
continued from page 2

 • New Business:  The Board dis-
cussed the Pat Brost article Cari Catlow 
wrote for the newletter. Joanne  Dixon 
will send Cari a card of thanks from the 
board.  Lanny Knutson wrote a person-
al memory of Pat Brost in the POC Bul-
letin.  The Board will also send Lanny a 
thank you card.  

Robin Will and Phill Hall were both 
recognized for contributing stories to 
POC Bulletin, Robin for the “1928 Q 
Barn Find” story, and Phil for his ar-
ticle, “Your Plymouth: How Old Is It?”  
Congatulations to both. 

The meeting adjourned at 2:40 p.m.

For Sale:
’46-’48 Plymouth front bumpers w/

brackets. $75.00  Call: Bill Sullivan 
360-423-8312 

‘51 Belvedere 2 Dr. Hard Top, Will sup-
ply pics to interested people. Would 
like to sell, looking for reasonable 
offers.  Sam Maybo - 425-218-9662 - 
Cle Elum, WA

’31 Plymouth engine, transmission, 
front and rear axles, steering col-
umn, wire wheels. Tim Irvine - 425-
489-9693 cell 206-619-4731

Early Desoto, Coincidental Starter 
Control ??   George Potter, 541-554-
6908

Wanted:
‘71 Roadrunner wiper cam linkage.  

Tim Kelly, Damascus, OR - 503-318-
9765

’41 Plymouth Trunk Lid. Don Moody, 
Port Angeles, WA - 360-809-0015

’36/37 Dodge Pickup Crank Hole 
Cover. Ed Gerbracht – gerbrachte@
email.com

383 Four Barrel Carb & Intake Mani-
fold.  Rich Flud  209-823-0758 Cell 
209-613-6287

‘34 Plymouth Convertible Top bows, 
window regulators and window 
frames. Gary Smith - 907-775-1934

‘58 Plymouth Fury, horns. Bon Orme – 
503-681-9428

’35 Chrysler Airstream, trim, hub caps, 
grill emblems.  Tom Reser - 360-901-
9828 

Advertisements from the Portland Swap Meet
In the interest of keeping old Plymouth parts in the hands of people who 

need them, and perhaps attracting some members to our club in the long 
term, we offered free one-time ads to everybody who approached us at the 
Swap Meet with questions. Here’s what we ended up with.

ting lists together.  If you have favorite 
vendors, get information to Randy.

Other:  If you are looking for some-
thing fun to do on Friday nights, head 
to downtown Dayton between 6 - 9 
with your old car.

Joanne Dixon announced that she 
has received the first raffle prize for the 
Independence Cruise-In, from Eastside 
Plating.  They have donated a $100.00 
gift certificate.

Bill Call won $2300.00 from the 
50/50 drawing at the last Blazer game.  
He said he would donate $500.00 of it to 
the CPPC.  

Mayflower Tours:   April 16 from 
11:00-12:30 is “Tea Time” in West Linn.  
at Lavender Bleu Gift Shop & Tea Room. 
Mindy Benfield will contact everyone 
that is signed up for this event. 

Car Quiz: Don Hufschmid asked 
three car questions.  Tonights winners 
were; Bruce Kerslake, Jerry Klinger and 
Randy Ealy.

Raffle:  Winners are: Bruce Kerslake, 
Dale Mathews, and Bob Westphal.

50/50:  Lloyd Shultz was the winner 
of the $43.00 share of the $86.00 brought 
in at the nights meeting. 

There being no further business, the 
meeting was adjourned at 8:21 p.m.
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Cascade Pacific 
Plymouth  Club, Inc.
Affiliate of Plymouth   Owners Club, Inc.

P.O. Box 2988
Clackamas, OR 97015

FOUNDED 1957

®

®

Upcoming Events

Regular Membership Meetings:
4th Tuesday of each month at the

Clackamas Community Club,
15711 SE 90th, Clackamas, OR

6:30PM Kick the Tires
7:00PM General Meeting

Board of Directors Meetings:
2nd Tuesday of each month, 12:30PM

Bill’s Place.
Visit our website:

www.cascadepacificplymouth.org

Advertising here and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org:
Advertising is free to individuals with Plymouth cars, parts, etc., on space-available basis. Photos welcome; we edit to fit.
Vendors:
Business-card ad, 3.5” x 2”, $25.00 for 11 issues. Liner ads with pics, $10.00 per newsletter. Advertisements should be 
Plymouth-related services. We edit to fit, and may refuse ads at our discretion.

April, 2014
4-5-6 (Friday-Sunday) ........Portland Swap Meet
 8 (Tuesday) ....................................Board Meeting
16 (Wednesday) ...................................Mayflowers

Lavender Bleu Tearoom, contact Mindy Benfield
22 (Tuesday) ........................Membership Meeting
24 (Tuesday) ........................Membership Meeting

May, 2014
13 (Tuesday) ....................................Board Meeting
27 (Tuesday) ........................Membership Meeting

June, 2014
10 (Tuesday) ....................................Board Meeting
24 (Tuesday) ........................Membership Meeting

July, 2014
 8 (Tuesday) ....................................Board Meeting
22 (Tuesday) ........................Membership Meeting

August, 2014
12 (Tuesday) ....................................Board Meeting
26 (Tuesday) ........................Membership Meeting

September, 2014
 9 (Tuesday) ....................................Board Meeting
23 (Tuesday) ........................Membership Meeting

Very well cared for 1976 Plymouth Duster 
- lightweight “Feather” edition with alu-
m i n u m 
p a r t s . 
O r i g i n a l 
o w n e r ,  
with full 
h i s t o r y 
available. Sunburst metallic silver exte-
rior with rare blue interior, all original 
and in good condition.  Asking $7950, 
reasonable offers considered.  360-835-
3806.  Car is in Washougal, WA. 

For sale: 1942 Plymouth coupe body and 
trim parts.  Available body parts from 
cowl to rear should fit 1946-48 coupe.  
Rear fenders different but should fit P15.  
Some glass. No frame, chassis, or interior 
parts. Jeff Miller: grancoupe1970@hot-
mail.com; 503-452-3989.

I’m restoring a 1935 Plymouth 4 door sedan. 
I need the two hinge brackets that allow 
the windshield to tip out. Does anyone 
have a set or a picture of them? Ken Wor-
ley, Silverton,  Oregon.  ko35ply@gmail.
com

FOR SALE,     OVERDRIVE,    3 speed plus 
overdrive removed from 57 Plymouth 6 
cylinder with Control cable, relay, kick-
down switch with carb mount . Can pro-
vide bellhousing flywheel etc which fits 
both six and eight as well as driveshaft. 

Unit DOES NOT FIT EARLIER MODELS . 
57 to 59 only. No guarantees as to condi-
tion, but believed to be good.

$650 plus shipping, which could be expen-
sive as I am on Vancouver Island, Cana-
da. David Pollock, dnpollock@shaw.ca, 
250-743-4859

WANTED:  1940 Plymouth dash panel and 
speedometer cable. Also, a 1950-1951 
horn button and assembly. Gerry Peters-
en, 360-686-8007, 360-921-2791

Looking for the 2 rear fenders for a 1939 Busi-
ness  Coupe have some but are in rough 
shape; also looking for the the highlight 
holders for the rectangle lenses; I have the 
buckets, also need the taillight buckets. 
You can contact me at yourway1@telus-
planet.net or phone me at 403 540-3367


